Regular Meeting of the Wymore Public Library Board April 24, 2019

Present: Janet Roberts, Librarian

Brenda Rempe, President Heather Kaster, Vice-President

Betty Johnson, Secretary

Michele Cresse Sherri Jackson

Members of the Wymore Public Library Board met at 6:30 p.m. on April 24, 2019, with Brenda Rempe, President, calling the meeting to order.

The Open Meeting Act was posted in the usual places.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read. There were no additions or corrections. Motion made by Heather Kaster to approve the minutes, seconded by Michele Cresse. The minutes were approved.

Open Issues: On July 1st application will be made for accreditation. The surveys are due Sept. 2019.

We will be promoting the Summer Reading Program with Dena Kotinek baking and decorating cookies as rocket ships and moons. Volunteers from the Board will help sack the cookies and they will be handed out at school. There will also be a sticker on the bags with information of the Summer Reading Program - Universe of Stories. There will also be Fun and Field Day certificates celebrating 100 years of the Library. One hundred years of the Wymore Public Library will be celebrated on Wednesday, May 15th. Tony Shepardson, the Wymore Chief of Police, may present a program at the Library. There will be activities every hour. The Library and Foundation are sponsoring a "Create a Birthday Card" contest. All ages are welcome. You pick up a blank card at the library, create the birthday card, and then return your card to the library. If your card is chosen, the design will be transferred to a T-shirt for the birthday celebration on May 15th. All participants will receive a free T-shirt with the winning design on it. Cards must be returned by April 30th at 6:00 p.m. The children will also be presented certificates. Later in the day Julie with the hotdog stand will be at the library. In order to celebrate the 100 years of the Wymore Public Library in 2019, an open house will be held at the Library from 11:30 a.m. until 7:00 p.m. on May 15th.

There was discussion by the Board regarding preparing a float for the Sam Wymore Days parade, which will be held June 8th. The Board will meet at Brenda Rempe's home at 6:00 p.m. on June 5th to decorate the float. The theme of the parade is "To the Moon and Back".

New Business: The Summer Reading Program will be held on Fridays, May 24th through June 28th.

Tevin Hanson of Lincoln will be at the Library June 7th, sponsored by FOWL, to introduce and read his new book. He is waiving his mileage.

The grant for security cameras was denied and we will try again.

The homework center open house, Fun and Field Day, was paid for by a grant.

The preschool reading time was held in April.

Motion to adjourn was made by Brenda Rempe and seconded by Sherri Jackson. Motion carried. The next meeting will be held July 17th, 2019 at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

- Johnson

Secretary